
 Illinois Department of Corrections (IDOC) 
 

 Peoria Adult Transition Center Closing- Fact Sheet 
 
These are serious fiscal times for the State of Illinois. To move Illinois forward, the Governor is 
proposing budget reductions, pension and Medicaid stabilization, and steps to grow our economy.  
As part of these efforts, the Governor has tasked most agencies with reducing spending by 
approximately 9%. For the Department of Corrections, that totals approximately $112 million 
which requires the closure of two prisons, six Adult Transition Centers and cost reductions in 
nearly every area of the department.  
 

The closing of the Peoria Adult Transition Center (ATC) is a necessary step for the Illinois 
Department of Corrections in order to manage the proposed budget. The inmate population at the 
Peoria ATC totals 224, which is less than 0.5% of the entire inmate population. The projected 
closure date of August 31, 2012, will save taxpayers approximately $3.5 million in FY13 and 
approximately $4.2 million on an annualized basis. 
 
Peoria ATC  
Peoria, IL  
Population: 224  
Staff Layoffs: 30  
Annualized Operational Cost: $4.2 million  
Closure Date: 8/31/12 

  
 Reasons the six ATCs, including Peoria ATC, were chosen for closer: 

 IDOC will no longer be obligated to pay the monthly lease costs and various vendor fees 
 The department can safely place eligible offenders on electronic detention  
 The cost of electronic home detention averages $5.00/person per day compared to the 

aggregate cost of $61.24/person per day in the ATCs. 
 

IDOC can maintain its commitment to provide inmates an opportunity to successfully transition 
back into society. 

 Inmates housed at ATCs typically have jobs in the community, attend school, and receive 
various types rehabilitative services 

 IDOC  can allow similar re-entry opportunities to inmates through electronic detention (ED)  
 Eligible ED participants will be low-level, minimum security inmates 
  Inmates on ED are only allowed to leave their residence for work, school, programming or 

other department authorized movement 
 Movement is strictly limited and monitored  

 
IDOC intends to take measures to minimize the impact of the closure on the 30 employees at the 
Peoria ATC. 

 There are six correctional facilities located within 90 miles of the Peoria ATC.  
  By August, 31 2012, the department may have at least 594 vacancies to offer impacted staff  

 Approximately 135 of those vacancies will be at facilities located within that 90-mile radius 
 
Safety and security is of upmost importance and is always the department’s top priority. IDOC will 
implement changes in a way that prioritizes public safety and security while minimizing impact on 
staff and the inmate population.  
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